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Week 6 

Week 2 – 17 October 

21 October 3-6 Assembly 3/4L, Chess, PSSA 

Week 6 

Week 3 – 24 October 

26 October 7pm P&C Meeting 

27 October 9.30am 2017 Kindergarten Transition to School Session 1 

28 October World Teachers’ Day, K-2 Assembly, Chess, PSSA 

Week 6 

Week 4 – 31 October 

3 November 9.30am 2017 Kindergarten Transition to School Session 2 

Students only 

4 November Grandparents Picnic Lunch 1.15pm, 3-6 Assembly, Chess, PSSA 

Week 6 

Week 5 – 7 November 

10 November 9.30am 2017 Kindergarten Transition to School Session 3 

Students only 

11 November K-2 Assembly, Chess, PSSA 

Week 6 

Week 6 – 14 November 

14 November Years 3-6 Interrelate Evening Talks 

18 November 3-6 Assembly, Chess, PSSA 

Week 6 

Week 7 – 21 November 

23 November P&C Meeting 7pm 

25 November K-2 Assembly, Chess, PSSA, P&C Movie Night 
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Welcome back to our final term for 2016! It’s going to be another busy term filled with learning 

and exciting events. I would like to extend a warm welcome to seventeen new students and their 

families to our school community. 

Ridges Musical Festival 
 

Congratulations to our school choir, band members, drama and dance groups on their outstanding 

performances at last Thursday night’s Ridges Musical Festival. Thanks to Miss Edwards and Ms Mac 

Masters for coordinating the choir and to Ms Feather, Ms Brunetta, Mr Chan, Ms Loui and Mrs 

Redman for leading the performance groups. Also thanks to Mr Philip Robinson our band 

conductor. It was a spectacular performance and I was very proud of our students for representing 

Riverbank PS. We look forward to showcasing all of our performance groups on Tuesday 29th 

November from 6pm in the High School hall. Invitations will be sent home. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Riverbank Public School Master Planning - Survey 

Thank you for completing the recent survey on the master planning for Riverbank PS. More 

information booths we will be held out the front of the school this term keeping you informed on 

the upgrade of classrooms and facilities. The next session will showcase the design and location of 

the new building. 

 
2017 School Enrolments 

Anticipated enrolments are 805, being 32 stage classes and 3 support classes. Classroom 

demountables  are  now  being  installed  in  the  primary  school  car  park.  I  have  ensured  the 
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demountables continue to stay off our school oval and hill allowing our students to continue to 

enjoy the open space. 

2017 Kindergarten Transition 

We anticipate 120 Kindergarten students in 2017. Transition to school dates: 
 
 

Thursday 27 October 

9.15am -10.45am 

Parent and Student session 

Thursday 3 November 

9.15am -10.15am 

Student session only 

(Uniforms on sale) 

Thursday 10 November 

9.15am -10.15am 

Student session only 

(Uniforms on sale) 

 

2018 Year 7 Selective High School Applications: 

Applications for placement in Year 7 at a Selective High School in 2018 are now open. Applications 

must be submitted online by parents/carers of current Year 5 students before Monday 14 

November. The Selective High School Placement Test will be held next year on Thursday 9 March 

2017. For further information and to apply, go to: www.schools.nsw.edu.au/shsplacement . 

Application information handbooks are also available from the school office. 
 

Lego Robotics 

Our outstanding Lego Robotics after school program continues this term. Please refer to the flier in 

this week’s newsletter. 

 
Grandparents Afternoon 

NSW Grandparents Day celebrates the contributions grandparents make to their families and 

communities. It recognises the diversity of grandparent relationships across age groups, cultural 

backgrounds, and geographical locations. This year NSW Grandparents Day will be celebrated on 

Sunday 30 October. Riverbank Public School warmly invites our grandparents to join us for a picnic 

lunch on Friday 4 November, followed by an opportunity to join the students for the afternoon. 

We understand that some of our students may not have a grandparent able to attend, therefore 

they are more than welcome to invite a special person such as an aunt, uncle or family friend 

along. Notes have been sent home. 

Date:  Friday 4th November   Tea, coffee and cake provided 
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Time: Picnic Lunch 1.30pm and then 2.00pm-3.00pm K-2 Classroom fun & 3-6 Assembly 

Please bring along a picnic lunch, rug or chairs. 

Annual Walk a Thon 
 
 
 
 
 

This Wednesday 19 October we will once again hold our annual Walk-a-Thon to raise money for 

technology. Sponsor cards have been sent home. Students will participate in our Walk-a-thon by 

walking laps with peers and teachers within the school grounds. Parents are invited to walk the 

track also. Every participating RPS student will receive an ice-block when they complete the Walk- 

a-thon! 

Years K-2 9.15-10.30am 

Years 3-6 11.00-12.15pm 

Parents, you are welcome to join your child for a picnic recess from 10.30-11.00am. Students are 

encouraged to dress up! 

Kindergarten- Animals on the prowl 

Stage 1- Inside, outside, back to front 

Stage 2- When I grow up 

Stage 3- PJ’s 

 
PARENTS ARE MORE THAN WELCOME TO ATTEND AND WALK THE COURSE WITH THE STUDENTS! 

 
InterSchool Cycling 

Congratulations to Amogh who recently participated in the InterSchool Cycling Student 

Championships. Amogh came 5th. Well done! 

 
It is always lovely to hear about our students’ achievements outside school. 
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Interrelate 

Notes will come home shortly inviting parents and children to attend an event at our school run by 

Interrelate on Monday 14th November. Interrelate is a not-for-profit organisation and receives no 

government funding for their school education work. Interrelate’s high-quality Sexuality and 

Relationship Education program is coming to our school! With over 90 years’ experience in this 

field, Interrelate has a reputation for providing excellence in sexuality and relationship education. 

Today, over 40,000 students and family members participate in Interrelate School and Family 

programs each year. Many parents find it hard to discuss questions relating to sexuality education. 

Interrelate programs are interactive, family focused and are conducted by highly trained and 

experienced educators, who adhere to a strict code of ethics. 

 Session 1: (1-hour session - Year 3-6) 6:00pm This session educates children about how 

their bodies work and the differences between males and females, including their 

understanding of conception, fertilisation, foetal development and the birth process. 

 Session 2: (1-hour session - Years 5-6; Years 3-4 at paren t’s discreti on) 7:15pm This session 

prepares children and parents/caregivers for the physical, social and emotional changes 

associated with puberty, and addresses changing emotions and relationships with families 

and peers. 

For more information- http://www.interrelate.org.au/ 

I encourage parents of all Stage 2 and 3 students to attend with their child/ren. 

 
Term 4 Calendar 

An updated term 4 Calendar has been included in this Newsletter. 

 
Save the date: 

Our annual Excellence Assembly will be held on Wednesday 7th December 

 9.30am – Years 3 - 6 

 11.15am – Kindergarten to Year 2 

 
PLEASE  NOTE  THE  PRIMARY  SCHOOL  CARPARK  IS  NOW  CLOSED  FOR  2  YEARS  WHILE  WE 

ACCOMMODATE DEMOUNTABLES UNTIL THE COMPLETION OF OUR NEW BUILDING. 
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Finally, 

 
Happy Diwali to all our families celebrating on Sunday 30 October. Diwali is a festival of lights and 

is one of the most prominent and famous Hindu festivals of India. In Sanskrit, word ‘Deepavali’ 

means “rows of lights” so this festival is also known as “Festival of Lights”. 

 
Looking forward to a wonderful term. 

Have a lovely fortnight! 

Jeanie Brown 
 
 

 
Kindergarten Transition morning tea request 

 
To welcome the new families joining our school for Kindergarten in 2017, 
we would like to hold a morning tea on Thursday 27th October. 

 

We would like to kindly ask our existing Kindergarten families to assist us 
by providing a small plate of food for this morning tea. This gesture would 
be much appreciated as we started this tradition last year and hope to 
continue it, to welcome new Kindergarten families in future years. 

 
Prior to 9.00am, a table will be set up outside the hall to collect plates of food from students. 
Disposable plates/bowls preferred. If you are available from 9.00-11.00am, to assist with the 
organisation of the morning tea, please inform Mrs Gibbs prior to the event. 

 
Thank you for your anticipated support. 

 

Mrs Gibbs 
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DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Welcome Back 

I hope everyone had a great break. The students have returned full of energy and enthusiasm, 

ready for Term 4. As Mrs Brown has already outlined, it will be a very busy term as we welcome 

next year’s Kindergarten to their Transition to School days, welcome our Grandparents to the 

school and ready Year 6 for their transition to high school, just to name a few. It will be a term full 

of exciting opportunities for all students and the community. 

 
Road Crossing Supervisor 

Unfortunately, we were unsuccessful with The Roads and Maritime Services (RMS) Department on 

our recent application for a Road Crossing Supervisor for the Pedestrian Crossing on Wentworth 

Street. The P&C have been informed of this decision and a new application will be made early next 

year due to our ever expanding school population. 

 
Technology Update 

Riverbank has continued to invest in Technology this year. This semester we have purchased 60 

more iPads for use in Stage 1, bringing the total of iPads to 140.  The school purchased an 

additional 30 touch screen laptops for Stage 2, bringing the total of touch screen laptops to 60 and 

purchased 30 new desktop computers for use throughout the school. The teachers are very keen 

to use this technology in the classroom and look forward to enhancing the student’s ability to 

successfully navigate in the digital world. 

Bring Your Own Device (BYOD) 

As mentioned in earlier newsletters, Riverbank is investigating the idea of BYOD for Stage 3 only in 

2017. There will be more information in the very near future, which will include information 

sessions with The Ponds High School and our preferred provider. This will be a transitional process 

for Riverbank and Stage 3. Students are not expected to have purchased a BYOD device for the 

beginning of 2017. More information will be given shortly regarding timelines, device requirements 

and how the devices will be utilised by Stage 3 in 2017. 

 
The Partners in Learning parent feedback survey 

Survey closes end of this week. 
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This semester, our school has been participating in the Partners in Learning parent survey, another 

part of the Tell Them From Me suite of surveys (student, teacher and parent surveys) on student 

engagement. The survey asks parents and carers questions about different factors that are known 

to impact on student wellbeing and engagement. 

Running this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their 

child’s experience at school. These include: communication between parents/carers and staff, 

activities and practices at home and parent/carer views on the school's support of learning and 

behaviour. This valuable feedback will help our school make practical improvements. 

The survey is conducted entirely online at home or on public computers. The survey will typically 

take 15 minutes or less to complete and is completely confidential. The parent survey will be 

conducted between 22 August and 21 October. Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary, 

however, your responses are very much appreciated. 
 

The School’s Survey Link is: https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/rps4653 

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-   

parents 

 

Arrival and Departure Times 

The official start time for Riverbank Public School is 8:30am, but recently some students have been 

arriving at school from 7:50am. There is no supervision provided until 8:30am and any student who 

continues to arrive at school too early will be directed to OOSH (Out Of School Hours) at the 

parent’s expense. Those students who have siblings attending the High School are reminded if they 

do arrive at school early due to High School starting times, the older child must remain with their 

younger sibling until 8:15am. School finishes at 3:00pm and it is expected that students are to be 

picked up at this time. Any student who is continually collected late will be directed to OOSH at the 

parent’s expense. If due to unforeseen circumstances, you are running late a phone call to the 

school would be greatly appreciated. 

 
Thank you 

Michael Kammerer 
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 Stage 3’s Canberra Exc ursion  

During Semester 1, students in Stage 3 studied the development of Australia as a nation. We 

explored the factors that led to Federation and experiences of democracy and citizenship over 

time. The children examined the Westminster system and other models that influenced the 

development of Australia’s system of government. 

 
During the last week of Term 3, Stage 3 students from Riverbank PS had the wonderful opportunity 

to take an educational tour of the National Capital. Children were given the opportunity to 

participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on Australia’s history, culture, 

heritage and democracy. 

 
The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit 

the National Capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting 

the cost of this excursion, the Australian Government contributed funding under the Parliament 

and Civics Education Rebate program (PACER). The rebate is paid directly to the school upon 

completion of the excursion. 

 
Stage 3 children had the opportunity to visit The Australian War Memorial, The Australian Institute 

of Sport, The Snowy Hydro Information Centre, Parliament House, Old Parliament House and 

Questacon. 

 
This excursion consolidated our classroom learning experiences and the children were commended 

many times for their exemplary behaviour. 

Stage 3 Teachers. 
 

Operation Christmas Child 
 

I would like to say thank you to our entire school community for their generous donations to 

the Operation Christmas Child shoe boxes. In total, we filled 53 boxes, which will be 

collected this Friday and taken to the warehouse where they will begin being transported 

around the world to underprivileged children in developing nations. Your gifts, no matter how 

small, have made a huge impact on these children's lives. 
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Ms Dikha 
 

Our Help Increase the Peace (HIP) Keys – School Rules: 

Our school rules will incorporate the ‘Help Increase the Peace Keys’ to promote a harmonious, 

nurturing and challenging living and learning environment. 
 
 

YELLOW KEY Care for Others 

GREEN KEY Think Before Reacting 

BLUE KEY Respect Yourself 

RED KEY Work Together for a 

Non Violent Way 

BLACK KEY Expect the Best 
 
 
 

The HIP program offers a whole school approach to building relationships through 

communication, co-operation, trust building and conflict resolution. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to our Week 1 (Term 4) K-2 Merit Awards recipients 

 
Class Class 

KE Grace & Jacelyn 1/2B Emma & Svana 

KG Jordan & Myeesha 1/2D Chase & Blake 

KGC  Blesy & Radinsa 1/2F Kavya & Kaitlyn 

KJ Mahi & Luke 1/2J Fiza & Sanchay 

KL Danya & Aaryan 1/2K Kareena & Saniya 

KM Iris & Sanvi 1/2L Aayan M & Talia 

KN Thalia & Abir 1/2R Aayan & Jaeda 
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KS Irine & Eliana 1/2W  Mia & Tanvi 

1/5G Gian K/4S  Kade & Ellysabeth 

CAPA 

Well done to all students who were involved in the Ridges Festival! These students should all be 

very proud of the effort they have put into their performances in the lead up to the festival. It was 

a fantastic night filled with bright lights, dazzling costumes and wonderful dancing. 

Thank you to all the teachers for their hard work in preparing for this event, and to the families and 

community members who supported us by attending on the night. 

We are looking forward to celebrating our school’s successes with an end of year performance 

concert and a K-2 concert. More information will be provided shortly. 

 
Miss Edwards 

 
RPS Sport Update 

Summer PSSA 

Summer PSSA has begun for Term 4. Training will be held during lunch times each Tuesday. Please 

ensure students are wearing their sports uniform and have their school hat. 

 
AFL 

I would like to welcome Mr Lamont to the PSSA coaching team. Mr Lamont will be taking the PSSA 

AFL teams for the rest of the season. Thank you to Ms Thoroughgood for coaching the teams this 

year. Long socks are available for PSSA AFL players for purchase from our uniform shop for $8. 

Students please remember to bring your mouthguard to both training and Friday games. 

 
Looking forward to our upcoming Walk-a-thon. Thank you for your support with all school events. 
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Mrs A Hannigan 

Sports Organiser  

PSSA RESULTS 
Term 4 – Week 1 

 

AFL 

Riverbank PS vs Schofields PS 

Schofields forfeit. 

 
Tee ball & Softball 

Riverbank PS vs Ironbark PS 

 
What a start with 2 comprehensive victories. Hope we haven’t peaked too early. 

 

Juniors Win Team Player – Shivleen 

Seniors Win Team Player – Kathleen 

 

Cricket 

Riverbank PS vs Rouse Hill PS 

 
Great start to both teams with two close games. Unfortunately, the juniors lost a few more wickets 

which was the difference between the teams. 

Seniors were neck and neck all the way to the last over. 

Well done to both teams. 

 

Juniors Loss 78 - 52 Team Player – Lachlan Best & Fairest – Ashbi 

Seniors Loss 76 – 65 Team Player – Netra Best & Fairest - Amrit 
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RIDGES MUSIC FESTIVAL 
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Term 4 Riverbank Public School 2016 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SAT/ 

SUN 

10 October 11October 12 October 13 October 14 October 15 

Ridges Music Festival Summer PSSA 16 

6pm starts Oct 
Assembly K-2 

Chess Club 3pm 

2 17 October 18 October 19 October 20 October 21October 22 

WALK A THON Asembly  3-6 23 
Chess Club 3pm Oct 

3 24 October 25 October 26 October 27 October 28 October 29 

P&C Meeting 7:00pm Parliament 30 

A sembly K-2 I Oct 
Chess Club 3pm 

4 31October 1November 2 November 3 November 4 November 5 

Assernbly 3-6 6 

Chess Club 3pm Nov 
Grandparents 

Afternoon 

s 7 November 8 November 9 November 11November 12 

rusambly K-2' 13 

Chess Club 3pl'l'I Nov 

 

6  14 November 15 November 16 November 17 November 18 November 19 

Interrelate Yrs    Assembly 3-6 20 

3-6 Evening Chess Club 3pm Nov 

Talk 
 
 
 

26 

27 

Nov 
 

3 

4 

Performing Arts 2pm Scripture Chess Club 3prn Dec 
Evening Concert 

6 m 
Assembly 

9 5 December 6 December 7 December 8 December 9 December 10 

Excellence   Assembly Year 6 GALA Day 11 

3-6  9.30am Assembly K 2 Dec 

K-2 11.lSa m Chess Club 3pm 

10 12 December     13 December 14 December 15 December 16 December 17 

K-2 Christmas  K-6 Celebration of  Talen l Quest Year 6 Final 18 
Concert 9.30am -   Learning   Assembly 2.l m      Dec 

Uarn School hall Last day for 
Year 6 Farewell students 

 
11 21 December 22 December 23 December 24 

25 

Dec 

7 21 November 22 November 23 November 24 November 25 November 

     Parliament 

   P&C Meeting 7:00pm  Assembly K-2 

Chess Club 3pm 

     P&C Movie N llht 

8 28 November 29 November 30 November 1December 2 December 

  Creative and   Asse mbly 3-6 

 



 

 
 

 

Wednesday 19th October 

Years K-2 9.15-10.30am 

Years 3-6 11.00-12.15pm 

Students will participate in our Walk-a-thon by walking 

laps with peers and teachers within the school 

grounds. Parents are most welcome to join in! 
 

Parents, you are welcome to join your 

child for a picnic recess from 10.30- 

11.00am. 

Every participating RPS student will receive an 

ice-block when they complete the Walk-a-thon! 

Students are encouraged to dress up! 
Kindergarten- Animals on the prowl 

Stage 1- Inside, outside, back to front 
Stage 2- When I grow up 

Stage 3- Pyjama party 
 

 



 

 
 

Sponsor Card – How it works 
People who choose to sponsor you donate a sum of money to 
support your participation in our Walk-a-thon. 
For example: 

 
 

 
 

Prizes 
In the weeks following the Walk-a-thon, a number of prizes 

will be given for the collection of sponsorship. These include- 

 A pizza party for the class which raises the most money! 

 A Dymocks gift voucher for the student who raises the 

most money from each grade K-2. 

 A Rebel gift voucher for the student who raises the most 

money from each grade 3-6. 

 A sports kit - One entry into a raffle for every $10 raised 

by each student. The more money raised the greater 

chance you have of winning! 
 
 

 



 

 
 

SPONSOR COLLECTION CARD 
 

Name    Class    
 
 

   
   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   



 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

Total   



 

  
 

Borrowing 
Thank you to the students who have returned their books 
from last term. Please remember to return your books as 
soon as possible. If you forget to bring your book on your 
library day, it can be returned at any time during the 
school week. 

 
 
 

Book Club 
Issue 7 catalogues have been distributed to 
classes. Check out the Book Bonuses 
available with this issue when you order via 
the LOOP app. 
Thank you for your cooperation with our 
transition to cashless purchasing. Hopefully 
you are finding it to be a much more 
convenient process. 

 
 
 

Russ the Story Bus is coming to Riverbank! 
Presented by Sydney Writers’ Festival, Russ the Story Bus 
is a creative space where children can browse a library full 
of the latest children’s books, choose a book to take home, 

listen to a story or hear authors and illustrators talk about their craft. 
Russ has been visiting schools since 2014, making this his third road trip to Western 
Sydney as part of our annual Children’s Festival of Moving Stories. This year, Russ 
will be extending his travels: visiting schools in regional NSW for the first time. 
An author or illustrator will accompany each of Russ's school visits to talk about their 
craft. Our fantastic line-up of Australian writers and illustrators for children and young 
adults includes Dub Leffler, Katrina Nannestad, Tony Wilson, Judith Rossell and Tony 
Flowers. (Text courtesy SWF.org.au) 
Please note: Russ the Bus will be at our school for the afternoon of Wednesday 2nd 

November. Unfortunately, due to limited time and space, only Stage 2 students will be 
invited to participate. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday 31st Oct. - Friday 4th Nov. Upstairs in the library 

Recess | Before & after school | PLUS Thursday 3rd Nov. during Kinder 2017 transition morning 



P&C CORNER 
Term 4 NO 17 

 

Welcome back to Term 4. Hoping you had a safe and happy Holidays. Welcome to all the new families 

and hope your Journey at Riverbank Public School is wonderful. 

I would like to also like to thank Commonwealth Bank who donated 800 Water Ice Blocks that we can 

sell for our Movie Night and also School BBQ next year. 

The P&C shop is opened on the following days. Cash sales only. The P&C does not have EFPOS Machines 

at this stage. 

Monday 2.30-3pm & Wednesday 2pm – 3pm. 

P&C shop is located behind the school canteen.  

School Sponsorship packages. 

If you are a small business and would like to offer a donation to our 

school in a  form of goods and services. Please contact us. We have 

packages available for Movie Night, Disco or any other event that we hold throughout the year.  

On sale P&C POP UP SHOP 

These products can be either brought through the POP UP Shop direct on the above days or via the 

school mail. Fill out the forms below or click on the link to direct access and send to class teacher or P&C 

Letter box at front office. Please have correct money. 

House T- Shirts $20.00 http://www.riverbank-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/parents-community/gallery 
 

Hair Accessories http://www.riverbank-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/parents-community/gallery 
 
 

Reminder of the following Events for P&C 

   25th November 2016 – Our first ever Movie Night. Our first major event for the 

P&C. This is our major event to raise much needed money for the goals of the P&C –  

http://www.riverbankp.schools.nsw.edu.au/parents-community 

 

A message from Carolyn Mitchell our P&C Secretary 
 

    Riverbank P&C are going paperless! To be put on the contact list 

please email riverbankpandcnews@gmail.com 

    RIVERBANK PUBLIC SCHOOL PARENTS GROUP. 

https://www.reddit.com/r/Showerthoughts/comments/23epu8/imagine_how_scary_snails_would_be_if_they_were/
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CALENDER REMINDERS 
 

 

Term 4 

26th October General Meeting School Staff Room @ 7pm  

23rd November 2016 P&C Meeting School Staff room @ 7pm 

25th November Movie Night. 6.30PM 

 
December NO MEETING 

Second Hand Uniform Shop 

We now have a 2nd hand uniform shop! We also have a FB group called 

RIVERBANK PUBLIC SCHOOL 2nd HAND UNIFORM SHOP. 

Please join to be kept up to date with what we have in stock. If you have any items 

You would like to donate please Kate McPherson or drop items at front office. All proceeds support 

Riverbank Public School P&C 

RIVERBANK PUBLIC SCHOOL 2nd HAND UNIFORM SHOP. Thankyou - Kate McPherson - Second 

Hand Uniform Coordinator riverbankpandc@gmail.com 

mailto:riverbankpandc@gmail.com
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Community Sponsor board for 2016. 

The P&C would like to continually say thank you to the following companies or people for 

their Support throughout 2016. 
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STEM Education 
(Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics) 

 

Young Engineers provides practical application of STEM through the use of 
motorised LEGO. YE prepares children for the future through caring and 
dynamic learning programs. 

Term 4 enrolment – NOW OPEN 
Term:17th October to 12th December / 9 weeks 
Cost/Location: $176 / Riverbank Public School 
Day/Time: Monday 3.15 pm to 4.30 pm 
Registration:      http://www.nwsydney.young-engineers.com.au/enrolment/ 

 
 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/youngengineers.nwsydney 

Contact: 0416 100 089 |  infonwsydney@young-engineers.com.au |  
www.nwsydney.young-engineers.com.au 
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